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None of these amendments affect existing self-regulating privileges granted to health professionals in our 
province.  The underlying principles of self-regulation are clearly understood and accepted.  As a 
professional myself, I definitely support and uphold professional self-regulation.  However, our first and 
common duty must continue to be the safe and accountable provision of health services to the public. 

 
• At the request of several colleges, references in the direction and regulatory provisions to “codes of ethics” 

were removed.  These provisions will still apply to matters of public interest, health, safety or quality 
assurance and may be addressed through standards of practice, bylaws, or regulations. 

 
• The provision for government support to be provided to a health professional college was clarified as 

applying to situations where a college requires support in carrying out its powers and duties and it is in the 
public interest to provide the support. 

 
• A consultation component has been included in the provision that enables a variation to be made to the 

requirements of the Act, as may be required to accommodate the circumstances of a college.  The 
amendments providing for support to colleges and the ability to vary the Act’s application to colleges is 
required to accommodate smaller colleges as they transition to the Health Professions Act. 

 
• Any steps taken by government will be based on consultations with the colleges, will be a matter of public 

record and will be published in the Alberta Gazette. 
 
Bill 41 does not change the role and responsibility of health professionals or their colleges to self-govern in the 
public interest.  While the focus of colleges is on the governance of their members, the government’s responsibility 
is system-wide oversight.  The two other provinces with similar health professions legislation include provisions to 
allow for government oversight. 
 
Importantly, Bill 41 recognizes that in a multi-disciplinary health system, no one college has the authority to 
address all matters regarding patient safety and quality of care.  Regulation of the health care system is a shared 
responsibility among various parties, including the regulatory bodies, the regional health authorities and 
government. 
 
Over the years, since long before I was elected to government, and most certainly since before I was appointed 
Minister of Health and Wellness, I have been and remain a strong advocate for health professionals and professions.  
I will continue to fulfill that role and work to ensure that health professionals can maximize the quality of their 
professional lives by being able to practice to the full extent of their training, education and expertise.  
Implementation of primary care networks, multidisciplinary practices and teams, improved emergency rooms, and 
many other important priorities remain on the agenda and will only be successfully addressed through collaboration 
between the professions and the ministry.  We have much to do together. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read this letter. I wish you and your families the most joyous and peaceful of 
holidays. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
Dave Hancock, Q.C. 
Minister 
 


